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Life Together 
Anticipation. We’re entering Advent, that season of 
the church year when we eagerly prepare to  
celebrate the birth of Jesus -- as well as reflect on 
what we do as we await the Second Coming of Christ. 
 
It’s a season of anticipation. The world is about to 
change, and there’s much to look forward to and 
much to do. 
 
For St. Paul’s, there’s another sense of anticipation 
building this December as well: how will our new life 
together unfold in the coming weeks, months and 
years? What’s next? 
 
You’ll notice some little changes happening here-and
-there as we get to know each other. And you’ll see 
some major things developing as well. We’re  
beginning to work on rolling out an ELCA-developed  
multi-cultural learning opportunity early next year as 
well as offering conversational Spanish classes.  
Watch for details in early January. 
 
In the meantime, here’s what we will be up to: 
 

Taking a fresh look at our worship, especially 

but not limited to a second or alternative worship  
service. The 10:30am worship service is being put on 
hold as we talk about whether it should move to a 
new time or day or be reshaped in some way. 
 

We’ll start that discussion with a Worship Forum 
from 9am—10:30am on Saturday, December 15, in 
the Gathering Room. You don’t have to be a worship 
leader, musician or singer to participate. We want a 
broad discussion about how we worship, from music 
to communion to anything else that may be on your 
mind. We want to hear your thoughts! 
 

Coloring.  Yes, coloring! As we focus on the Song of 

Mary in worship during Advent (Luke 1:46-55), we’ll 
spend time after worship coloring four large posters 
related to verses and themes in scripture. All ages 
can join in the coloring project and there will be 
smaller, personal-sized posters to take home. 
 

Offering a new Advent worship service,  

“Light in the Darkness: healing and hope,” at 
7:00pm on Friday, December 21, the longest night of 
the year. The service acknowledges that the  
Christmas season can be difficult for people who 
have lost a loved one or are coping with illness, job 
loss, addiction or strained or broken relationships. If 
you or someone you know is struggling this holiday 
season, let them know or offer to accompany them. 
 
May God bless you in this season of Advent as we 
anticipate and look forward to what – and who – is 
coming. 
 
Yours in Christ, 

Pastor Mark 

ant icipat ion  
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 One Service 
Sundays at 9:00am 
Through January, we will have one service at 9:00am. Sunday School will resume 
on January 6th. All children will come back into the Sanctuary for Holy Commun-
ion and then head back to finish their lessons or clean up from playtime. 
 

Light in the Darkness: Healing & Hope 
Friday, Dec. 21 at 7:00pm (Longest Night Service) 
The Christmas season can be difficult for those who are grieving, lonely or  
dealing with tough situations. On the longest night of the year we offer a service 
of healing and hope.  

 
 

Christmas Eve Worship  
Monday, Dec. 24 at 5:30pm & 10:30pm 
Choose from a family-friendly service at 5:30pm or a full music service at 
10:30pm. Both feature “Silent Night” by candlelight and an uplifting message for 
the season. 
 

Christmas Day Worship  
Tuesday, Dec. 25 at 10:00am 
Jesus Christ is born! Come for carols, readings and Holy Communion. 

Pick up a crayon and color! 
You may have noticed two large posters and  
coloring pages in the Gathering Room. 

The focus for our Advent journey is Mary’s Song 
from the first chapter of Luke. These posters were 
created by artist and pastor Adam Walker 
Cleaveland.  

The posters will allow the people of St. Paul’s to  
reflect on the major themes from Mary’s Song: 
Hope, Peace, Joy, Love and God is With Us. Each 
week please take a few minutes to color in a portion 
of the posters. 

Studies have shown that some of the benefits of  
coloring include relief from stress and anxiety and an 
increase in positive feelings and mindfulness. Best of 
all, anyone can do it! 

In our fast-paced, technology driven world, please 
take a few minutes to join with others, both young 
and old, and gather around the table and contem-
plate the wonder of a young girl’s “Yes” to God as we 
wait in anticipation for the birth of our Lord Jesus. 

Worshipping Together 
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Serving Together 

There are two ways to help 
families in need have a happy  
holiday meal. Donate $20 to 
fund a basket of food which  
includes a turkey and all the 
sides and dessert. You can go 
online to coolministries.org or 

place a check in the offering plate made out to the COOL Food 
Pantry, with “Holiday Gift Basket” in the memo line.  

If you prefer to shop and can drop off your donation directly to 
the food pantry, the following items are suggested (enough for a 
family of four): Turkey or a gift card covering the cost, turkey 
gravy, potatoes, stuffing, vegetables, fruit or cranberries, corn 
bread mix or rolls, dessert, shelf-stable powdered milk or juice 

The pantry has plenty of refrigerator and freezer space for your 
donations and may be dropped off during regular business 
hours. Donations are due by Dec. 21. 

Quilters 
Due to the holidays the 
quilters will meet on 
Monday, December 10, 

9:30am—3:00pm. There is no sewing 
required. Come and share what time 
you can. Bring a lunch if staying the 
whole day; coffee is provided. Quilters 
who cannot come on Mondays may still 
help with sewing at home; call Diann 
Drasler at 847-244-6345 for more  
information. 

Knitters &  

Crocheters  
1st & 3rd Mondays 

All levels are invited to come and lend a 
hand to our baptism blanket & prayer 
shawl ministry. Call Ann Dahlbo at 847-
731-3662 for more information. 

Angel Tree Program 
The Mission Team is again co-sponsoring a program that benefits the 
children of Lake County Jail inmates to ensure they get a nice  
Christmas gift on behalf of their parent. Stop by the lighted angel in 
the Gathering Room to participate. We have 25 names so stop by 
soon—they usually go fast! Gifts are due by the morning of  
December 16. Want to help at the party? Sign up to provide cookies 
and punch on the afternoon of December 16. 

Prayer Bear Ministry 
When you come to worship, you may notice a teddy bear or two in the 
pews. These are part of a new ministry. Many congregations are adopting 
this outreach program as a gentle reminder of God’s love and caring 
through the use of soft, huggable teddy bears. These bears will become 
small ambassadors of love and faith of the people of St. Paul’s.  

You are encouraged to set a bear on your lap, pray over it and hold it  
during your worship. If you know of someone in need (even yourself) you 
may take a bear to give it a new home.  

To help with this ministry, consider donating a new or gently-used teddy 
bear of small to medium size (8 to 12 inches). For more information  
contact June Campbell or the church office. 



Page 4 

Our weekly giving was below our monthly average of 
$23,000 in October. Weekly giving is down almost 
$13,000 compared to last year at this time. Addition-
ally, our total income is down over $27,000  
compared to last year. Roof repairs on the Education-
al Wing have been completed and we are tapping 
into our savings to pay the bill. Fortunately, our  
expenses are less this year, so we still have a bit of a 
surplus to our budget.  

If you would like a giving statement emailed or 
mailed to you to confirm the status of your pledge, 
please let me know. If you are able, please consider a 
gift to Raise the Roof.  

Financial Recap October 

Weekly Giving $21,074.00 

Monthly Income $24,252.66 

Monthly Expenses $25,472.53 

Monthly Shortage -$1,219.87 

YTD Surplus $22,570.96 

Mortgage Repayment Fund Balance $5,960.00 

Raise the Roof Fund Balance -$15,303.24 

Journeying Together 

Snow Removers Needed 
Please see John Montgomery or email him at 
ejmonte@comcast.net if you can be on call to 
help with shoveling, snow blowing, and/or  
salting during the winter months. Thank you  
in advance for helping keep us all safely  
on our feet! 

FAIR-TRADE 
ITEMS SALE 
Sunday, Dec. 16 

 

To continue to fund St. Paul’s mission efforts, the 
team is again selling fair-trade items before and after 
worship on December 16.  

Ushers       

Dec. 2 Athanas, Robinson, Wiesemann, Nixon 
Dec. 9 Aaron, Stover, Campbell, Stateler 
Dec. 16 Hall, Sandine, Swanick, Alwardt 
Dec. 23 J. Burba, Gehrt, Sorensen, Hopkins 
Dec. 24  
5:30pm Gehrt, Athanas όƴŜŜŘ н ƳƻǊŜύ 
10:30pm Wiesemann, Robinson, J. & W. Burba 
Dec. 25 bŜŜŘ ŀǘ ƭŜŀǎǘ м ǳǎƘŜǊ 
Dec. 30 Baraboo, Kilpatricks, Koskinen 
 

Acolytes (Advent)    

Dec. 2 Benjamin & Elijah 
Dec. 9 Jesse & Jovani 
Dec. 16 Skye & Jonathon 
Dec. 23 Sophia & Aidan 
Dec. 24 5:30 Sophia & Evelyn 
 10:30 bŜŜŘ н ǾƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊǎ 

Christmas Caroling 
Friday, Dec. 7, 6-9pm 
We’ll start with a meal at 
church in the Fellowship Hall 
(provided by our welcome 
team) before heading out at 
7pm in one or two groups to 
the different homes in the  
area. ALL AGES ARE WELCOME!  

We will provide chimes and easy music and words to 
follow along. Our homebound members are so  
appreciative of these visits every year—come along 
and spread some Christmas hope and cheer! Call or 
text Becky Ingram at 847-302-2883 to RSVP so we 
know how many people to plan on for the meal and 
caroling teams. 


